M. R. Hyker's Latest Adventure
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05-20 to 23-06: Jefferson National Forest Mini-vacation. A couple of times a year Janet and I try to get away to do some car camping. This time we chose Cave Mountain Lake in the middle of this forest we've never visited before. The weather was great. The campground was clean and quiet. We had a very large and shady site that backed up to a creek. After we set up camp we took a driving tour, mostly to find trailheads for the hikes I was going to do and for future information. We also visited some vistas along the Blue Ridge Parkway and along the James River. 
The next day Tony from Hikingupward.com joined me for a 14 mile jaunt through the James River Face. Our base route was the Devil's Marbleyard/Gunter Ridge Loop described here. We scouted an additional 3 miles of the AT so I could check out a camping area and water source for a possible backpacking trip in '07. The air was slightly crisp (in the 70s w/low humidity). This made for exceptional viewing at the vistas. The Devil's Marbleyard was something to behold with rocks ranging in size from that of a basketball to ones larger than a Volkswagon Beetle. The added mileage along the AT proved to be a big plus with outstanding views in nearly every direction from "The Helicopter Landing Pad". The views along the Gunter Ridge would also have been equally exceptional except that the views were the result of a massive  fire in 2002 that burned 1500 - 2000 acres of forest. Nearly every tree in the area was destroyed. The skeletons of many remain as grim reminders.
Monday was a " hike just for Mike" day. I left a copy of my route with Janet in case of an emergency and headed off to hike the Apple Orchard Falls/Cornelius Creek Loop alone. I knew the first half of the hike involved about a 2000 foot gain in elevation so proceeded purposely at a slow pace.  I was alone on the trail and took my time as I investigated each little grotto-esque water work. The falls was pretty impressive. The bridge and viewing platform even more so. After the falls the solitude was interrupted as I began meeting groups of hikers descending from the Parkway to view the falls. Once I turned off onto the AT I was again alone and had the feeling of having the woods all to myself.

The descent along Cornelius Creek seemed even more serene, more tranquil. It was here on a gradual downward railroad grade that I thought I would pickup the pace and finish with my typical average speed. Instead I found myself dawdling even more. There was no rush to finish. I eventually made it back to the car and then back to camp where Janet and I relaxed over some simple camping fare.
The next day we broke camp and returned once again to reality. It looks like we've  found another venue to explore. I'm sure we'll be back.
